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3rd March 2021
Dear Parents / Carers

Firstly, I would like to thank all parents and carers for their support to the school during lockdown. The children have produced some fantastic work during this time, we are extremely proud of the way they have all adapted to the new style of learning, thank you!

The government guidance remains in place to book a Covid test if you or your child has symptoms which are: a high temperature, a new contagious cough or a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste. Children must not come into school if anyone in their household or support or childcare bubble develops symptoms of coronavirus. In this instance please contact the school as soon as possible.

As you are aware, from Monday 8th March, we will be welcoming all children back into school. This will be very similar to when we came back in September and the expectation is that all children will return unless they have been told otherwise by a health professional. The timings are again staggered and we ask that only one adult drops off and picks up at your allocated time. Due to the amount of siblings in the school we ask that they now go into class at the time for their year group. This is due to adult supervision in school and keeping the children safe. The most any child will need to wait due to a sibling will be 10 minutes. It is, however, imperative that you maintain social distancing when waiting outside school.

Staff car park gate:
Reception - 8:45am - 3pm


Main Playground:
Year 4 - 8:40am - 2:55pm

Year 1 - 8:45am - 3pm


Year 2 - 8:50am - 3:05pm

School Office:
Year 3 - 8:40am - 2:55pm

Year 6 - 8:45am - 3pm

Year 5 - 8:50am - 3:05pm


Nursery - 9am 

Children will remain in class bubbles and they will not mix with other year groups. For this reason, lunch will continue to be served in classrooms and children will be allocated areas for playtimes. Hot meals will be provided along with universal meals for our children in EYFS and KS1 and free school meals. 

Please could all children bring their bag into school along with a coat (weather dependent), water bottle and lunch box. The children will not be able to share resources so we are asking for them to bring in their own named pencil case, rubber, ruler, pencil, sharpener, small set of colouring pencils and a glue stick. Please let the class teacher know if you are unable to provide this. They will be able to take books home but these will have to be kept for 72 hours on return before they can go to another child. For this reason, the children will be encouraged to read online through Oxford Owl or Active Learn.

Breakfast club will resume from Monday and priority will be given to key workers. We do have a cap on numbers of 15 so please let the office know in advance if you need your child to attend. We are hoping that after school care will resume after Easter. If you would be interested in your child attending this wrap around care, please contact the school office.

All children will be expected to wear full school uniform and arrive at school in their PE kit on the days they have PE. EYFS, Year 1, Year 3 and Year 4 will be on a Thursday. Year 2, Year 5 and Year 6 will be on a Friday. We understand that the children may have grown out of uniform over the lockdown, please contact the school office if you need new uniform. Where possible we expect the children to adhere to the school uniform policy.

If your child has had a birthday over lockdown they are welcome to wear home clothes on the first day back!

We look forward to seeing all the children again on Monday.

Warmest wishes
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Demelza Bolton

Executive Headteacher
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